
The Cannon Falls City Council met in a regular session on Tuesday, June 1, 2021, in 
the City Council Chambers.  Present were Mayor John Althoff and Council Members Bill 
Duncan, Mary Jill Bringgold, Matt Montgomery, Laura Kronenberger, Steve Gesme, and 
Derek Lundell.  Also in attendance were Neil Jensen, City Administrator; Dan Howard, 
Public Works Director;  Mitch Althoff, Police Officer; and Nicole Miller, Library Director 
(remotely).    
 

Call to Order Mayor Althoff called the City Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.    
  
Roll Call Roll call was conducted.  All members were in attendance.   
  
Pledge of Allegiance Mayor Althoff led the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance.   
  
Approval of Agenda 
 

A motion was made by Council Member Bringgold, seconded by 
Council Member Duncan and unanimously carried, to approve the 
Agenda as presented.    
 

Consent Agenda A. Just and Correct Claims – Accounting Period Ending May 27, 
2021 

B. Meeting Minutes for May 18, 2021, City Council Meeting 
C. Second Reading and Adoption of Ordinance 377, an Ordinance of 

the City of Cannon Falls, Minnesota, Amending City Code Chapter 
111 Relating to Hours of Liquor Sales 

D. Squad Car Replacement 
E. Hire Unscheduled Part-Time Employees  
 
A motion was made by Council Member Montgomery, seconded by 
Council Member Duncan and unanimously carried, to approve the 
Consent Agenda as presented.    

  
Council Business: There was no other Council business.   
 
 
Reports: 
Council  
Committees/ 
Commissions/ 
Nonprofit 
Organizations 
 
 
 
 
Staff 

 
 
Council Member Bringgold discussed a recent Joint Powers Trail 
Board meeting, during which pit toilet installation was discussed.   
 
Council Member Gesme discussed a recent Police Commission 
meeting, during which an officer hiring recommendation was made.    
 
Public Works Director Howard discussed pool maintenance, Mill 
Street sidewalk work, pothole patching activities, and the ongoing 
Third Street Bridge project.   
 
City Administrator Jensen discussed the recent financial audit.   
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Library Director Miller discussed Cannon Falls Library programs and 
activities, including the Summer Reading Program, story times, and 
concerts at John Burch Park.  She encouraged participation in a 
community survey about library services.   

  
Mayor and Council Council Member Kronenberger expressed appreciation to the City 

Council for approving the Senior car parade.    
 
 
Public Input 
 

 
Mayor Althoff reviewed the public input procedure.  There was no 
public input.  
 

Adjournment A motion was made by Council Member Duncan, seconded by 
Council Member Lundell and unanimously carried, to adjourn the 
meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m.  

  
 
 
Adopted by the City Council of the City of Cannon Falls on the 15th day of June, 2021. 
 
 
       ________________________________ 
       John O. Althoff, Mayor 
ATTEST: 
 
________________________________ 
Neil L. Jensen, City Administrator 
 


